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WE MADE IT!!
Another winter has finally come and gone, though even I can say that this one was pretty tame.  Now its time to start switching gears and think about summer and everything it brings.  From field fires to heat stroke to the Strawberry Festival to cutting that damn grass again, summer can be allot of work.  So get ready, smile, and take pride in your work.

Now that I’m done with the cheesy stuff, let’s get down to business.  First on tap this month is policy.  A couple of new policies are out and are available in the conference room at station 51 for you to copy and update your personal manuals.  They are the “Flag” policy and the “Sexual Harassment” policy.  The department’s hiring policy is currently being updated and should be out by the next newsletter... I’ll keep you informed on that one.

Since now it is spring time the chances of a power failure have increased dramatically.  If you are at station 52, the generator out back 

should automatically fire within 5 seconds of the outage.  This will 

supply power to all “red” colored outlets throughout the building.  This 

includes the phone system, radio system, and garage door openers. Station 51 is another story.  There currently is no automatic generator system in place.  So, the phone system, garage doors, and radio system will not work.  This is a problem. To solve it inexpensively, and temporarily, we are placing UPS’s (uninterruptable power supply’) on these circuits.  The exception is the door openers.  These will have to be opened manually by pulling the release cord hanging from the center of the door.  The door should then open by lifting it.  It may take two of you, they’re heavy. Each computer at both stations are also plugged into a UPS.  These UPS’s are basically just big batteries therefore they don’t supply an endless supply of power.  Should an outage occur, each UPS will sound an alarm to let you know it’s on battery power.  This will last anywhere from 10 to 15 minutes, tops!  In the meantime, you’ll need to save off what you’re working on and shut the computer off.   Doing this will prevent any damage to the computer.

At the time this is printed, Lieutenant Marsh should be finished updating the road maps of our district.  There have been many new roads as well as a few corrections made.  The maps in dispatch have been corrected as well along with the mutual-aid protocols.  This will hopefully eliminate some of the confusion.

We still are working on getting the Grass Rig back in-service as such.  Kevin Skipper and Mike Hoffman are still looking for a suitable skid unit.  They are hoping to complete this project soon as we are quickly approaching grass fire season.

Captain Slauter has completed and has released the department’s new Safety Policy.  A copy will be forwarded to you by your Lieutenant for you to sign and return.  Please take care of this as soon as possible.

Here we go again.  Another complaint about crew duties was brought to the attention of the officers at their last meeting.  I know allot of us are used to our mothers cleaning up after us, but, unless you’re Lieutenant Joe Marsh, she DOESN’T WORK HERE.  So, we all have to take responsibility to clean up after ourselves.  Please try to make a concerted effort on this.

The current evaluation system is being updated and modified slightly.  If you have any ideas or concerns that haven’t already been addressed, please see Lieutenant Martindale.

The officer’s discussed in detail the change made a couple of months ago allowing each station to “take it’s own runs”.  This means that when there were enough people on station to staff both the engine and the rescue, that both could roll on say, a PI, for example.  Well, this has proven not as effective as originally thought, in fact has caused more confusion than anticipated.  So, effective immediately, this will no longer be done.  Take only the apparatus that are dispatched by the dispatcher.  The only exception (besides overriding by an officer) will be when there is equipment off station and the need may be there to switch the Engine with the Rescue, for example.  Also, when the incident is marked “working” then Tactical 52 may respond without being dispatched.

Also effective now, you need to mark off-station with the dispatcher each time an apparatus is off station.  This is for OUR benefit, so if dispatch doesn’t clear you, don’t sweat it.  There is no need to mark more than once.  This is so the Battalions and off-duty personnel are aware when apparatus is off station.

Remember also, to record each apparatus movement in the department log when you’re back on station.

Contrary to the Rumor Mill, we are still affiliated with Community Hospital South.  We ARE though still looking at alternatives and will report on any changes, if any, as they come available.

officers:  Don’t forget your Quarterly Reports are due by April 10th.  Also, your meeting agendas for the next meeting are due by April 16th.

Steve Coover has recently been promoted to a Battalion position.  He will go through the Battalion training course and will then be available to work as such.  Congratulations Steve!!

No new news on the new Tahoe for the Battalions.  We are still expecting delivery around the end of April.

COMPUTER UPDATE
Although this is not the official update, (which is available at each station in the red “HELP” manual) I will still mention some of the major updates.  First, and foremost, we have changed our thinking on printing the reports.  So, from now on, please go ahead and print a hard copy of your report when you’re done.  This will assure a back-up just in case of  a major computer failure.  When putting in a run, EMS or fire, and the run occurred at  any commercial occupancy, use an Occupancy ID.  This can be found when doing a lookup (F2 button) while in that field.  By putting in the ID, you’ll save yourself allot of work as well as help the Prevention Department have more accurate activity reports.  Going back and auditing the reports, I’ve seen a couple of errors.  First, don’t forget to hit “Save” at the very end.  By not doing this, you’ll have just done your work for nothing and have to re-do it.  

Second, after hitting “Save” at the very end, it may ask you if you want to initiate an EMS or fire report.  Always say “NO”.  Saying yes will cause you to re-enter all the same info for nothing.  And third, please do not enter all your data in Upper case. Use normal, lower case type, capitalizing only the first letter of proper names, etc.


Believe it or not, all of this years’ back data and codes are in the computer and backed up.  Thanks to the help primarily of Randy Shelley, Captain Eric Brown, and Kim Mckee.  Each department head has also been responsible for much of the work done so far.  


Good news!! Our new version of the software has been delivered!! (just as you were getting used to the old one, I know)  But don’t panic.  The fields are all pretty much the same, it’s just laid out differently.  You will begin to see this new version in the coming weeks.  If you were unable to attend any one of three initial training classes on the system, I will be holding another on Saturday, April 26th at 0800 at Station 51 in the conference room.  You can also attend if you need a refresher or would like to see all the bells and whistles of the new version.

   
Please keep an eye on the memo board.  There are some new operations policies due to problems or changes from our continued growth.


There is a revised policy regarding bumping riders and firefighters from the apparatus.  Along with this, in the near future, the operations division will be evaluating and updating the SOGs.  After this is done we will have training on the new SOGs.


There is also a memo coming out about some response changes.  This is very important and will improve our ability to get our tactical response out of the firehouse.  Please watch for these changes.

*********************

SHIFT

SCHEDULE from J. Pell

The shift schedule is almost done.  I know there are questions about how this will work and how it will affect the schedule.  Like anything else new it will take some time to get used to.  We will try this program on a trial basis.  If it doesn’t work, we can go back to the old way.


Several things can be accomplished by having some personnel on a set schedule.  Some common deficiencies that were discussed at the goal setting meeting were communications and accountability.  Both of these deficiencies can be improved by having the same people on duty every third day.  It is easier to pass on information, address problems, and hold people accountable when there is consistency in who is on duty.  The set schedule was a solution generated at the goal meeting to bring consistency to day to day operations.  Below are some common questions with their answers.


Q:  If I am not on a set schedule will I lose hours?


A:  No, unless we have more people than we currently have wanting to only work Mon - Fri days only.  There will be fewer people in the schedule book to compensate for fewer hours available.


Q:  How many positions will be set?


A:  Currently 1 at st1, 2 at st2, and B5.  When I get a better feel for how the program works I may add or take away the positions.


Q:  When will we know if we got a shift?  


A:  I will send letters by April 10th.


Q:  If I work a set shift do I still need to sign up in the schedule book?


A:  Only if you want to work more than on your set shift.


Q:  If I can’t work my set shift what do I do?


A:  As always, you will be responsible for trading days or finding coverage on your own.


Q:  Who do I see with questions or problems regarding this new schedule?


A:  Jeremy Pell, Asst. Chief of Operations

*********************
Still no word back yet from the finance company we are applying to for a non-interest bearing account.  As soon as we hear back from them, we plan to use this account for the department’s House Fund.  We will then purchase the TV’s, weight equipment, and other items that  were assessed in the department-wide vote back in December.  The account, when I last checked was at $2,696.

Whether you realize it or not, the doors at both stations are locked for a reason, YOUR SAFETY.  The next time you prop the door open with a stone, or leave the sliding door unlocked, think of the potential consequences.  Is it worth it?

Special thanks to Jeff Smith for painting the new yellow lines on the bay floor at station 51.  They look great!

EMPLOYEE OF THE QUARTER

Employee of the quarter for January-February-March is Kevin Skipper.  This selection was made at the last officer’s meeting and was a unanimous one.  Kevin as proven himself time and again as both dependable and dedicated.  All the hours of off-duty work, time put in on the “re-furbishing” of apparatus, and the unselfish use of his pick-up truck were just some of the reasons for this pick.  Keep up the good work Kevin, it’s really appreciated by all of us!!!

MARCH

BIRTHDAYS

The following people had birthdays last month but weren’t included in the newsletter.  Happy belated birthday to:

Dave Kelley (res)
3/1

Andy Martindale
3/7

Jeremy Pell

3/14

Rick Cooley

3/18

Steve Rowland

3/20

Jeff Smith

3/22

Dana Rodda (aux)
3/28

Robert Crocker (res)
3/30

APRIL BIRTHDAYS

The following people have birthdays this month:

David Shull (res.)
4/3

Joe Weihe

4/11

Brian Reynolds

4/14

Joannie Kirkhoff (aux.)
4/28 

If we missed anyone’s March or April birthday we apologize.  Happy Birthday!!!

FELLOWSHIP

OF CHRISTIAN

FIREFIGHTERS
The Fellowship of Christian Firefighters (FCF) at White River is now meeting on a regular basis.  There has been enough interest to continue meeting together.  There have been 3 meetings and each one has been encouraging.  Our next meeting will be at the Pell house at 205 Easton Point Way, April 12 at 5pm.  Please try to join us.


The mission of the FCF international is “...to glorify God by encouraging, equipping, and challenging all Christian firefighters to make an impact for Christ through their individual and collective ministries in the fire service mission field worldwide.”


It’s our intent at White River to encourage and support each other through our common faith in Christ.  We can each benefit those around us in our goal to protect the community and in our personal lives.  The FCF does  not want to force faith on anyone.  It is available to help fellow firefighters and their families.


I’m sure most of you followed the NCAA tournament.  Each team had common goals and common factors making up their team.  Each one had a head coach assisted by his assistants.  Each team had scouts that preplanned the opponents.  Each team had some players that are excellent shooters, some better at defense, some come off the bench to help out, and others make a great practice possible through enthusiasm and leadership.  In the end, one team put it all together to come out on top.


Our FD is not that different from the championship basketball teams.  Each one of us has a job.  All equally important.  The good news is that in the end we will not have lost the championship.  We can all be winners by working up to our potential.  We can each use our talents to strengthen the team and encourage on e another.  Our victory will be when we look back to see the lives we have saved and the progress we ALL made for better protection for those we serve.


God tells us several things to help our team.  In I Corinthians 12:12-31 God tells us that the body (team) is one unit made up by many part.  He says in I Corinthians 12:26 “If one part suffers, every part suffers with it; if one part is honored, every part rejoices with it.”


God goes on to encourage the body to work together.  In Hebrews 10:24 & 25 he asks, “And let us consider how we may spur one another on toward love and good deeds.  Let us not give up meeting together...let us encourage one another...”


We all make mistakes.  The team that wins helps correct the mistakes together and continues toward the goal that God called them for.

LOOKING BACK.... 5 YEARS AGO.....

Some of the better entries from 1992 duty books: 

1/3 - Station 52 loan approved.

1/17 - Car fire on Windmill Trail.  All officer crew extinguishes fire.

2/21 - Mark Slauter & Chad Abel leave for Stuart FL to pick up new rescue (52).

3/28 - Station 52 opened.  New rescue (52) put in service.  Trailer fire.

5/13 - Serious PI w/entrapment.  Dump truck on person @ Stones Crossing & SR37.

5/23 - Rusty & Paulette Allanson’s wedding.

5/31 - Lulu escapes but is captured by Chad Abel!

6/14 - E51 catches on fire.

6/16 - Haz Mat run in Eagle Trace. Box truck 10-70 w/hazardous chemicals.  7 firefighters transported to hospital.

6/19 - Lulu out again. This time saved by Slusher.

7/14 - Serious PI w/entrapment at SR144 & SR37.  Assist BFD.  5 firetrucks total.  Multiple POVs from both agencies.  Lifeline x 2.  Pickup truck rearended semi trailer.  Storm front moving in FAST!

7/30 - Tornadoes hit Nineveh & Edinburgh area.

8/1 - 1st day for shift supervisor. 5 people now on duty!

8/8 - Station 52 open house.

8/10 - New secretary starts. Kim!!!

9/11 - Midair plane crash in Franklin Twp. 6 fatalities, 2 critical to Wishard.

10/3 - Back to back working fires in Friendly Village & Deerwood.

10/10 - Cave in at Friendly Village. 1 DOA and 4 critical

11/3 - Election day.  Serious PI on Berry Road. 2 ALS to Wishard.

12/17 - Residence fire 4900 blk of Smith Valley Road.

UPCOMING

EVENTS....

4/1 - Department Meeting & Training, 1900 hrs @ 52’s

4/1 - Board Meeting, immediately following dept. mtg. @ 52’s

4/3 - Cadet Training, 1900 hrs @ 52’s

4/4 - PAYDAY!!!

4/5 - FFII Training, 0800-1400 hrs @ 52’s

4/7 - Safety Trailer @ Pleasant Grove Elem. School, 0900 - 1500 hrs

4/8 - Safety Trailer @ Pleasant Grove Elem. School, 0900 - ?? hrs

4/8 - Training, 1900 hrs @ 52’s, Rescue & Forcible Entry tools

4/10 - Cadet Training,1900 hrs@ 52’s

4/11 - Training, 1300 hrs @ 52’s, Rescue & Forcible Entry Tools

4/13 - Auxiliary Meeting, 1800 hrs @ 51’s

4/13 - Strawberry Festival Meeting, 1900 hrs @ 51’s

4/15 - Safety Trailer @ Center Grove Elem. School, 0900 - 1430 hrs

4/16 - Safety Trailer @ Center Grove Elem. School, 0900 - ?? hrs

4/17 - Cadet Training, 1900 hrs @ 52’s

4/18 - Career Day @ Sugar Grove Elem. School, 1300 hrs 

4/19 - FFII Training, 0800-1400 hrs @ 52’s

4/19 - FDIC @ Indianapolis

4/19 - Auxiliary Training, 1800 hrs @ 52’s, Vital Signs

4/21 - Safety Trailer @ North Grove Elem. School, K-2, 0900 hrs

4/22 - Safety Trailer @ Mt. Auburn Pre-School, 1000 - ?? hrs

4/22 - Training, 1900 hrs @ 52’s, Extrication

4/23 - Officer Meeting, 1900 hrs @ 51’s

4/24 -  Training, 1900 hrs @ 52’s, Extrication

4/24 - Cadet Training, 1900 hrs @ 52’s

4/28 - Safety Trailer @ West Grove Elem. School, K-2, 0930 hrs

BOOSTER

CLUB 
We have received over $5000 and are still receiving tons of envelopes daily!  Good job to Mark Hart & Public Ed division!

Thought for the month:


The town council of Lincoln, KY heard a proposal to add a Taco Bell to their area business district.  The request was denied due to the fact they thought one telephone company was enough.  

<<Not necessarily a true story.  But then again, just maybe...>>

Well, I think that about does it for this month’s newsletter.  (Whew!)  See you in May!




- Scott  
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